
December 28, 2022 

Aaron Schreiner was sworn in as Town Councilman to fill the remainder of the term of the late 

Daniel Maloney. 

The Year End Meeting of the Town of Sparta was held on December 28, 2022, at 1:00 pm. 

Members present:  Supervisor Mark Schuster, Deputy Supervisor Deb Halpenny, Council Bill 

Smith, Aaron Schreiner and Mary Ellyn Calabrese. 

The Town Clerk received a letter of resignation from Aaron Schreiner from the Zoning Board of 

Appeals. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Mary Ellyn Calabrese to move the 

following funds from the General Fund: 

From AA1620.2, $2,716.00 into account nos. AA1220.4, $71.00; AA1355.4, $284.00; AA1420.4, 

$100.00; AA1620.4, $2,184.00; AA1620.404, $68.00; AA7550.4, $9.00. 

All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Bill Smith and seconded by Mary Ellyn Calabrese to move the following 

funds from the Highway Fund: 

From DA5110.4, $8,366.00 into account nos. DA5112.2, $732.00; DA5130.4, $3,831.00; 

DA5130.437, $1,270.00; DA5148.4, $2,532.00; DA9730.7, $1.00. 

All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to move the following funds 

from the Highway Fund: 

From DA3501.00, $111,544.00 into account no. DA5112.2, $111,544.00. 

All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Aaron Schreiner and seconded by Deb Halpenny to move the following 

funds from the Street Light District: 

From SL59999.0, $290.00 into account no. SL5182.4, $290.00. 

All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Aaron Schreiner to purchase a 2022 

Chevrolet Silverado pickup truck off the fleet pricing bid for a total amount of $20,996.50 after a 

trade allowance of $33,000.00 for the 2021 Ford F150.  All voted yes.  Carried.  

General bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $3,498.87. 

Highway bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $31,927.17. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Mary Ellyn Calabrese to adjourn the 

meeting.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

The organizational meeting will be held on January 10, 2023, at 6:30 pm, with the next regular 

meeting to follow at 7 pm. 

TOWN CLERK 

Sheila Duffy 


